Family Addiction Support Network

The Hub, 

Lios Dubh, 

Dundalk, 

Co. Louth 

March 3rd 2016

Dear Eamonn,

Family Addiction Support Network (FASN) is currently a network of four groups in the North East Region (Cavan, Dundalk, Navan and Drogheda) that supports family members who have been affected by addiction issues. We offer weekly facilitated peer-led groups, 1-1 initial assessments, crisis interventions, advocacy and access to counselling & respite for family members.  We also provide a 24/7 Telephone Helpline for family members in crisis.  We are part funded by the North East Regional Drugs Task Force for programme costs €3,500 to cover the four counties in the North East.  Unfortunately, there are no additional funds available for operational costs of the premises and it falls on us the volunteers to fundraise. This is not a viable option as volunteers get burned out…there is only so much we can do!
The Network and its services has evolved over the last 14 years on a purely voluntary basis by people with lived experience of addiction within the family.  Against all odds, it has survived and grown on small bits of funding, fundraising, tons of voluntary hard work, tears and laughter.
We have recently secured a premises at a peppercorn rent in Dundalk, courtesy of Louth Co Council and have been fundraising to keep it open.  From here we support the existing Family Support Groups in the North East and nurture the growth of new ones.
We hope to address the prejudice experienced by families of drug and alcohol users.  Often regardless of their own behaviour, families find themselves defined by the “addict “label attributed to their drug using relatives.  It’s time to change public perception of families affected by drug and alcohol use.
The best way to combat stigma is to bring it out in the open, not hide them away.  By talking about it openly, we hope to increase the amount of public awareness that counters the blame and guilt weighing so many families down.
Should the Family Addiction Support Network close, then the opportunity to counteract the very real social exclusion experienced by families in our communities will be gone and the years of hard work and heartache by volunteers will have been in vain.  
We are appealing to the Bailieborough/ Coothill Municipal District Office to fund us €1,000 to help us continue delivering these much needed services in our communities, this will help ease the burden on volunteers until other relevant funding application dates are open.
Many thanks,
Regards

Jackie McKenna

Secretary, 

Family Addiction Support Services

